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04 January 2007 WO11 1-02 

re: Withdrawal by South East Recycling Company Limited of an application for a review of 
waste licence application, Reg No: WO1 11-01 in respect of a facility at South East Recycling 
Company Ltd, Carrigbawn, Pembrokestown, Wexford, in accordance with Article 21 of the 
Waste Management (Licensing) Remlations. 

Dear Mr Quirke 

I am to refer to your letter of Mth December 2006 notifying the Agency of your withdrawal of 
the above referenced waste licence application. I 
The Agency hereby acknowledges that your company has formally withdrawn the above 
referenced application for a review of a waste licence pursuant to the relevant Waste 
Management (Licensing) Regulations. That being the case, it is no longer the function of the 
Agency to consider any documentation received by it, which relates to the above application 

I note your request that the fee paid in respect of this review be retained by the Agency 
pending submission of the new application and be off-set against the fee required for that 
application. In this regard I am to advise you that as a significant amount of Agency time and 
resources has been used in processing this application it would not be appropriate nor does the 
Agency have the discretion to refund the full fee. I can advise that the Agency would consider 
any request for. a refund of a portion your current fee under Article 45 of the Waste Licensing 
Regulations S.I. 395 of 2004. 

Upon submission of your new review application you are entitled to request a refund of a 
portion of the fee paid in respect of that application. The Agency would give consideration to 
any such request received, after the final decision has issued, having had regard to the 
resources used in processing it. 

Yours sincerely, 

Yvonne Clooney 
Programme Officer 
Office of Licensing & Guidance I 

Cc: Jim O'Callaghan O'Callaghan Moran & Associates, Environmental Manage 
Business, Granary House, Rutland Street, Cork. 


